Scarnell Rd, Norwich
Norfolk NR5 8HT

Welsthqugam Bciiiod &,
n q nt office@westearlhaminfant.norfolk.sch.uk
Nursery ]

School

Tuesday 27™ April 2021

Notification of an asymptomatic covid case in Conkers nursery class

Dear Families,

I am writing to inform you that we have learnt today, of a positive case of covid19 in the
Conkers class (nursery).

This is an asymptomatic case of covid19, meaning there were no symptoms. | have taken
advice this morning from the Outbreak Management Team and as the case had no contact
with children and staff 48 hours prior to the positive test, no further action is required and
no one other than the case and the people they live with, needs to self isolate.

Please can | remind you that it is important that if you or your child displays any symptoms
of covid19 ;new persistent cough, lack of smell or taste, high temperature, you must self
isolate immediately and get a test. Lateral Flow Tests (LFT) can pick up asymptomatic cases,
but if someone is unwell and displaying symptoms these are not to be used and you need to
book a PCR test.

If you are not sure, always call and speak to the office 01603 451299.

Whilst cases of covid19 are dramatically falling across the country and Norfolk, this case
emphasises that covid has not disappeared and that we all need to continue to practise
social distancing and the wearing of masks (adults) in communal places.

Kind regards

Mrs Mardell
Head Teacher
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